
 

 

Talk Sup Week 27 Review and Preview 
March 20, 2023 
 
Good morning Sayreville! I hope you had a relaxing and enjoyable weekend. Welcome to another edition 
of Talk Sup, my weekly newsletter.  
  

This past week, our students, staff, alumni, 
and community members continued to 
impress us with their remarkable 
accomplishments. We begin by 
commending and congratulating Sayreville 
War Memorial High School (SWMHS) 
students Nawar Rahman (12th grade) and 
Aidan Sylvester (11th grade) who were 

honored last Wednesday evening as Sayreville’s Unsung Heroes during the Middlesex County School 
Boards Association and the Middlesex County of Association of School Administrators Unsung Hero 
Dinner at Old Bridge High School. We also commend Mrs. Bloom, Sayreville Board of Education Vice 
President, who coordinated this event and served as the master of ceremonies. In addition, we commend 

and thank Angela Pistilli, a 2020 graduate of SWMHS, who visited Ms. 
Mojzsis' Advanced Art, Art Workshop, and AP Art History classes last week. 
Angela talked about her life as an art student at Boston University, including 
the admissions process, the artwork she's made over the past 
several years, the classes she's been taking, and her semester 
abroad. She's already shown her work in a gallery in Boston, 
which is in the process of buying one of her pieces. 

Furthermore, she’ll be performing her second internship with a major art gallery in New 
York City this summer. Finally, we congratulate and commend Mr. Gliddon, SWMHS 
Woodshop Teacher, for being selected by the faculty at the thigh school as the March 
Teacher of the Month. Bomber Nation salutes all our students, staff, and community 
members for representing Sayreville in such an impeccable manner. They Rock!  
 

Thanks to our 
magnificent teachers 
and instructional 
staff, our students 
had a ton of fun 
learning last week. In 
Project Before and all 
our elementary 

schools, students and staff celebrated St. Patrick’s Day. At Project Before at Selover and Cheesequake, 
students and staff were treated to Irish bagpipers and a drum parade. After that, they participated in the 



 

 

Domino Cereal Challenge, 
in which 230 boxes of cereal 
were generously donated by 
Selover families to help 
local families in need. We 
thank Ms. Iglesias, Art 
Teacher at Cheesequake, for 
coordinating this wonderful 

charity event. At the Arleth School, students and staff participated in Wellness Week where among many 
things, they learned how to Five Finger Breathe for calmness and working through big feelings. In addition, 
students made and donated coffee sleeves for the Bomber Beyond Café.  
 

At the Samsel Upper Elemenatry 
School (SUES) students participated 
in both the March Madness 
Tournament of Books and March 
Mathness. Additionally, students 
dissected owl pellets. At the middle 
school, students in the Career Club 
visited the Teterboro Airport with 
Ms. Hoff and Ms. Young. Furthermore, 
middle school math teachers 
participated in Mobymax training so 
that they can effectively utilize this 
resource to improve student outcomes 
in mathematics. Lastly, at SWMHS, 

students participated in the Middlesex County Teen Arts Festival 
where they had a 
wonderful time engaging in numerous art workshops at 
Middlesex 
County 
College. In 
fact, the 
artwork of 
Kyriaki 

Kakadelis placed and is now moving onto the state level. 
The students and staff also faced off against one another in 
the annual Faculty vs. Students Basketball Game.   
 
Tomorrow evening at 7:30 pm, there will be a Board of Education (BOE) Business Meeting in the new 
BOE Room at the Samsel Upper Elementary School. During the meeting, the Board will celebrate the 



 

 

New Jersey Cheer and Dance Coaches Association State Championship Middle School Competition Cheer 
Team. It will also hear a presentation by the SWMHS students who are currently participating in the 
Borough Council Student Mentorship program. To see the agenda for the meeting, click here. In order to 
access the live streaming of the meeting click here. Since the viewing of the live stream will be handled by 
YouTube, you must be viewing the stream on a browser or application that is live stream compatible. If you 
are unable to hear audio you may need to try a different browser/application. The live stream will only be 
available during the real-time duration of the meeting. Directions for public participation during the 
meeting will be provided on the above-mentioned live stream page of the website. Finally, if on 
Wednesday you wish to view it or other past-recorded BOE meetings, click here. 
 
As per the 2022-23 School District Calendar, which you can view by clicking on it, please remember that 
there will be BOE Business Meetings tomorrow, March 21st, and Tuesday, March 28th.  Please also 
remember that the 2nd Trimester Report Cards for students in grades K-5 will be viewable in Oncourse 
Connect on March 24th. Finally, please note that our schools will be closed for spring recess from April 
3rd through April 7th.  
 
On January 30, 2023, the district officially opened registration for our free Full-Day Project Before 
Preschool and Kindergarten Programs. Therefore, parents of ALL eligible (must be 3 for preschool 
and 5 for kindergarten by September 30, 2023) preschool and kindergarten students are invited to visit 
our website in order to register via Oncourse Connect, our online registration software. The link to student 
registration will be clearly identified on our district website homepage (www.sayrevillek12.net) as 
“Student Registration”. Once on this registration page, you can obtain pertinent information regarding the 
registration of all students including preschool and kindergarten students, and you can begin completing the 
online registration application by clicking on one of the following links noted in the 2023-2024 Project 
Before and Kindergarten drop down menu: New Student Registration Preschool and Kindergarten or 
Returning Student Enrollment Update for students entering grades PreK and Kindergarten during 
the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
If you or someone you know would like to advertise with us on our website and via Bomber Blasts, you 
should click here and submit an inquiry with School Revenue Partners. Naturally, we will continue to 
Bomber Blast activity information and community service announcements for our schools and the greater 
community at no cost. Likewise, if you would like to advertise on our buses, click here. 
 
Have a great day and wonderful week! 
 
Dr. Labbe 

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1679080787/sayrevillek12net/aai68blqlxaqobian7p6/3-21-2023BOEBusinessMeetingdocx.pdf
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/board-of-education/boe-livestream
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/board-of-education/boe-meeting-content#fs-panel-3703
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/fs/resource-manager/view/041b4ae4-d840-4c55-ae9d-322600776f25
http://www.sayrevillek12.net/
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/families/registration
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/families/registration#fs-panel-11689
https://www.sayrevillek12.net/families/registration#fs-panel-11689
https://www.oncourseconnect.com/registration/9571
https://www.oncourseconnect.com/registration/9571
https://www.oncourseconnect.com/registration/9571
http://www.schoolrevenuepartners.com/
http://schoolbusads.org/start-advertising-today/

